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RECOMMENDATION:   

 

Approve renewal and authorize the City Manager or his designee to execute the 

Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) between the City of Glendale and City of Goodyear 

for Goodyear police officers to work off-duty at events occurring at the University of 

Phoenix Stadium. 

 

PURPOSE: 

 

The Goodyear Police Department seeks to continue the IGA with the City of Glendale 

which would allow Goodyear officers to participate in off-duty work opportunities at the 

University of Phoenix Stadium in Glendale at Glendale’s expense. 

 

BACKGROUND AND COMMUNITY BENEFIT: 

 

Continuing this IGA will provide additional off-duty opportunities to Goodyear police 

officers while assisting the City of Glendale to fulfill their need for additional law 

enforcement officers for events occurring at the University of Phoenix Stadium.   

 

The City of Glendale maintains similar agreements with other law enforcement agencies 

across the valley.  This IGA provides an avenue for the Goodyear Police Department to 

strengthen joint operations with experience and relationships not only with Glendale but 

also with other participating cities.   

 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS AND DISCUSSION: 

 

In 2009, the City of Goodyear and City of Glendale entered into a three-year IGA for 

security and law enforcement services at the University of Phoenix Stadium.  The IGA 

was renewed in 2012 for an additional three-year term and the City of Glendale is once 

again requesting that Goodyear renew its current IGA until June 30, 2018.   

 

FISCAL ANALYSIS: 

 

There is no fiscal impact to the City of Goodyear. During events at the Stadium, assigned 

officers are considered to be temporary employees of Glendale for compensation 

purposes. 
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ATTACHMENTS: 

 

IGA between City of Glendale and City of Goodyear 


